
 

May 27, 2018 

Welcome to the Parishes of St. Joseph and St. Peter 

In case of an emergency involving extreme illness or death 

requiring a priest’s assistance call:  360-510-9786. 

Office hours are Monday through Friday 

 9:00 am—4:00 pm 

12 pm—1 pm Closed for lunch 

******************** 

En caso de una emergencia, extrema enfermedad o muerte y  

requieren la asistencia de un sacerdote llame al: 

360-510-9786. 

Horas de oficina: lunes a viernes  de 9:00 am-4:00 pm 

Cerramos de 12 pm a 1 pm para el almuerzo  

Alyssa Grodotzki                           
Jeremy Lindeman 
Joe Cussia 
Baby Liliana Maas 
Henry Thomas 
Audrey Mc Caslin  
Marianne Olson 
Andrew Hiblar 
Jacqueline Lisiecki 
Carol Vander Graft 
Jack Libolt 
Cynthiann Campanale 
Robert Jensen 
Rosemary May 
Arnie Raaymakers 
Norm & Andrea Shearer 
Frank Heller 
Angela Grimes 
Jack (JT) Windley  
Maria Cardona 
Marietta Pedersen 

Wyatt Zender 
Jim Farabow 
Dan Overcast 
Dean Par-auve 
Kerensa Thomas 
Noel Choquette  
Jorge Quiroz 
Dolores Kelley 
Janice Wright 
Margaret Oerlemans 
Dory Allen 
Dave Ryan 
Lois Zender 
 
Please let us know if you wish any 
name to be removed from this list. 
 

  

Prayer Corner 

Receive, Lord, in tranquility and peace, the 
souls of your servants who have departed 

out of this present life to be with you.  Give them the 
life that knows the good things that do not pass away, 

through Jesus Christ our Lord.   
 

Willliam Victor Stolcis 
Funeral Mass St Joseph— Thursday May 31 at 11 am  

 
We also pray that our sick and injured are 

wrapped in God’s arms and tender mercies. 

 Did you know…….we have a Spanish language Catholic 

radio station  on the internet? 

www.radiosanjoselynden.com or Radio San Jose Lynden 

on Facebook 

Did you know …...there is an English language radio  

station?  Sacred Heart Radio www.sacredheartradio.org 

or  AM 1050 Seattle/AM 970 Spokane /AM 1240 Olympia 

PARISH COUNCIL INFORMATION 

       Upcoming meeting dates: 

          Finance Council - June 21 

           Parish Council—July  19 

            Both Meetings are at 7:00 pm 

St. Peter’s Social Action  
“Tuesday morning with our friends “Tuesday 
Morning With Our Friends @ Foothills Food 
Bank “ gladly accepts donations of diapers, 
toiletries, women’s products, women or 
men new or very very lightly used 

underwear, lightly used clothing and small household items. 
Stop by any Tuesday morning from 8:40- 11:30pm for a cup of 
coffee and a snack. Thank you and have an enjoyable week! 

Assumption Catholic School 

 If you have volunteered for the school in any capacity 

this school year, please join us for our School Mass on 

Friday, June 1st at 10:30 am in which will thank our 

volunteers and honor the Volunteer of the Year with his/her award. 

You are then invited to share a picnic lunch with our students and 

staff, followed by a reception in the gym beginning at 12:15 pm. 

Thank you, in advance, for all you have done for our school this 

year.  

 Assumption Catholic School is hiring for a middle school math and 

science teacher for the 201819 school year. The applicant should be 

a Washington State certified teacher and have at least three years 

of experience teaching middle school or high school. Please submit 

a cover letter, three references, and a resume by email to 

theoffice@school.assumption.org. The school is also searching for a 

part-time music teacher. This applicant should also have a 

Bachelor's degree, a teaching certification, and experience teaching 

music to children. Both job postings and descriptions can be found 

on the home page of the school website at school.assumption.org. 

Your gift to the Annual Catholic Appeal is still 
needed! Thank you to all who have responded 
to the needs of our Church in Western 
Washington through the 2018 Annual Catholic 
Appeal. One person or parish could not 
possibly accomplish all that needs to be done 
for over 60 ministries and services of the 
Annual Catholic Appeal. It is not too late to 
return your pledge envelope if you haven’t 
already done so! Please fill out a pledge 
envelope today or donate online  
Totals                                              Our Goals 
St Joseph –$ 29,893.00                $37,774 
St Peter— $  8,145.00                   $10,542 

Attention Graduates 

If you know a student who is graduating, 

please call the parish office with their 

name and school they are graduating 

from so that we may keep them in our 

prayers during this special time. 

Threshing Bee 2018 Last year the "Bee" was a 

great success.  The Parish Council voted 

to continue the "BEE" this year.  To make that 

happen we need a coordinator to work with the 

committee to help organize planning and implementation.  We 

have documents and folders from past years that give us all the 

tools necessary to do the project.  Please consider stepping 

forward as coordinator.   For further information contact 

Richard Eddy, Gordon Plotts or Lorena in the office.   

St Joseph Migrant Food Drive 

It's the time of year for the migrant 

workers to begin arriving to work in the 

fields, and for the parish to hold our 

annual food bank to provide food until 

they are paid.  This year the Social Action 

funds are low, so we are asking the 

congregation for help.  Any donations of either food or money 

would be graciously appreciated.  A list of items needed are  

listed below . Thank you for your generosity.  Ursula and Janice 

Costco 

Canned tuna 

Kirkland tuna 

Frozen burritos 

Pinto beans 

Black beans 

Kirkland corn  

Refried beans 

Green beans 

Berry jam 

Peanut butter 

Campbell healthy 

Canned peaches 

Canned pears 

Canned pineapple 

Quaker oats 

Nature protein bars 

Nature granola bars 

Cereal 

Tortillas 

Kirkland  

toilet paper 

paper towels 

Diapers size 3 

Diapers size 4 

Diapers size 5 

Capri sun 

Dollar Tree 

Dish soap 

Toothpaste 

Toothbrush 

Kids toothbrush 

Liquid hand soap 

Liquid body wash 

Shampoo 

Conditioner 

Nylon body Scrubbers 

Laundry mesh bags 

Laundry soap 

Jalapenos 

Tomato soup 

Pictures from first Communion are 
ready for viewing and ordering in 
the Parish office. Pictures will 
need to be paid at the time of 
ordering. If you have any question 
you can call Christy Gulley at 360 

305 0938 or the parish office. 

Saturday, June 2nd, the WWU Catholic 

Newman Center is hosting an Informational 

BBQ and silent auction at Sacred Heart in 

Bellingham to share what we have been up to this year, what 

we plan to do next year, and how to support us if you'd like to 

be involved. The WWU Newman Center is our faith in action 

on campus and is responsible for bringing Jesus Christ to the 

young Catholics of Western Washington University. Please 

consider joining us at 6pm on Saturday June 2nd at the parish 

hall in Bellingham, 1110 14th Street, following the 5pm vigil 

mass. There will be BBQ, artisan pizza, a silent auction, and a 

student presentation. Please RSVP to 

admin@wwunewman.com by Monday, May 28 if you plan to 

join us. Hope to see you there!   

God of power and mercy, 

you destroy war and put down 

earthly pride. 

Banish violence from our midst 

and wipe away our tears, 

that we may all deserve to be 

called your sons and daughters. 

Keep in your mercy those men 

and women who have died in the cause of freedom 

and bring them safely into your kingdom of justice and 

peace. We ask this though Jesus Christ our Lord.  

mailto:admin@wwunewman.com

